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Dear Friends,

We have just been through the holiday season, that although it can be
heartwarming to see loved ones and celebrate the love of God, it can
also be hectic and tiring.  Many of us try to squeeze more things into

our daily schedule than we usually do.  Sometimes, we just long for a bit of downtime.  The
week after Christmas is usually my downtime when I pull out a jigsaw puzzle, drink some
mulled cider, and listen to music as I spend time reflecting on life and faith.

Recently, I reflected on our life together and how it is both doing and being.  I see these lessons
in two Bible stories: The Good Samaritan and the story of Mary and Martha.  The Good
Samaritan story is about doing, living a life of Christian Action.  The Mary and Martha story,
on the other hand, is about being, the piety aspect of a Christian life, spending time building
relationships with God and others, and reflecting on the meaning of God,s message to us. 

It is important in our individual lives to move between being and doing, learning how to do
each well. This is also true in our life together as a congregation.  A congregation must learn
how to be and how to do.  

As we move forward, we will continue doing the ministries which are so important in the life
of this church. You have many important ministries together, in the Christian education
program, your youth group, Bible Studies, PW outreach for holiday baskets, Mission 911, and
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most likely many more that I do not yet even know. We do not want to stop doing anything in
this interim time. We want to continue in these good works and perhaps add more that excite
us. 

Along the way, we will pause and reflect, perhaps in a similar way to Mary as she sat at Jesus,
feet. As I said in the last newsletter, I will be asking the session to appoint a Transition Team. 
I will be asking the Team to schedule ways that we can talk together about who we are and
what we love to do in Jesus’ name.  I also want you to reflect and return to us a list of things
you have loved doing in the past year and say what you want to be sure to do in the coming
year.  I will be asking you to let us know what your gifts and strengths are and what you long
to do.

Over these next few months, we will be able to reflect on where this church community has
been.  Perhaps, we will tape up a long strip of white paper and make a congregational timeline. 
We will be remembering events in the life of the church over your lifetime and even before. 
You can mark on the sheet events in your lives, when you were married in the church, when
you or your children were baptized, perhaps when a loved one’s life was commemorated. We
will celebrate your ministry in this place. Then, as we pause, we will begin to see who we are
now and be able to articulate for others our identity as the people of God in this place. 

January will bring a time to train elders and deacons and allow them to think about the coming
year and what they long to do.  The elders will be making a plan to ensure that the congregation
moves forward with the ministries God is calling us to undertake.  They will be excited to hear
your dreams and hopes for the community as well as the needs you see around you.  These will
help them to identify where God is calling us.

I give thanks for all of you.  May God bless you as you reflect on the past year and as you
dream about the possibilities for the year that opens before us.  We do not travel alone.  Christ
is before us and behind us, to our right and to our left.  The Holy Spirit will guide and empower
us, giving us the gifts we need to serve this world.

And, we, those who are called to be the community of First Presbyterian Church, will continue
to grow in love and faith, loving God, loving others, and serving the world.

Yours in Christ,

Pastor Sonja
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MARGINAL NOTES:

I always feel good about the
start of a new year.
To many of us, January is
the eraser God provides
to wipe the slate clean.

Sometimes it’s the smallest
decisions that can change

your life forever.
— Keri Russell

May this new year offer you
so many opportunities that you
will have to puzzle over which
to accept.  May all of your
“tigers in the dark” turn out
to be kittens in the light
of God’s great love.

— Dr. Thomas Lane Butts

Doing what you like
is freedom.

Liking what you do
is happiness.

When a church stops doing
it starts dying.

Make one person happy
each day and in 40 years

you have made 14,600
human beings happy for

a little time at least.
— Charley Willey

Living on Earth is expensive,
but it does include a free trip
around the sun every year.

The DIACONATE will
meet on Tuesday,
January 5, at 7:00 p.m.
in the Library.  Please

pick up your Information packets from the
table in the Narthex following the Sunday
morning worship service on January 3.

The SESSION will meet
on Tuesday, January 12 at
7:00 p.m. in the Library. 
Please pick up your
information packets from the table in the
Narthex following the Sunday morning
worship service on January 10.

* * * * *

What goes up, must come
down.  If you can spare a
little of your Saturday
morning on January 9,
please join us at the church
around 9:00 a.m. for a
“De-Greening” party.  We
need to take down and pack

away the wreaths, greenery and Christmas
trees.  “Many hands make light work. . .” 

* * * * *

There will be Officer
Training on Saturday,
January 9, from 9:00
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in
the Fellowship Hall. 
All newly-elected Elders and Deacons are
asked to attend.  
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The Sacrament of the
Lord’s Supper will be
celebrated during the
morning worship service
at 11:00 a.m. on  Sunday,
January 10.

* * * * *

The THURSDAY EVENING
CIRCLE will meet on January
7 at 7:00 p.m. in the Church
Library.

The TUESDAY MORNING CIRCLE will
meet on January 12 at 11:00 a.m. in the
Choir Room

The BILINGUAL CIRCLE will meet on
January 19 at 6:30 p.m. in the Library.

* * * * *

The BUNCO GROUP
will meet for food and
fun on Wednesday,
January 13, at 6:00 p.m.
in Fellowship Hall.

* * * * *

T h e  2 0 1 6  F L O W E R
CALENDAR is located on the
closet door in the Narthex. 
Please take a moment to sign
up to provide flowers for our

Sanctuary on some special Sunday in this
new year. 

Our Church Youth will soon be
at tending  the  Miss ion
Presby t ery  Mid -Winter
Conferences at Mo-Ranch.  The
Senior High Youth will attend
the weekend of January 15-17
with Chris Magon and Helen
Mebane as their Adult
Sponsors. The Junior High
Youth will attend the weekend

of January 29-31 with Randy and Debbie
Branstetter as their Adult Sponsors. This
year’s theme is “Be a Little Boulder.”
Please keep our youth and their adult
sponsors in your prayers for these
weekends, for travel mercies and that they
may find spiritual refreshment.

* * * * *

The devotional booklets These
D a y s  f o r  J a n u a r y /
February/March are now
available from the table in the
Narthex or from the church
office.  They are available in

both regular and LARGE print.

* * * * *

The 2016 FELLOWSHIP
CALENDAR will soon
be posted on a cabinet on
the west wall of the
Kitchen.  Please sign up
to provide goodies for our Coffee
Fellowship for a Sunday or two this year.
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The Chancel Choir will rehearse
on Wednesdays, January 6, and
January 20 in the Choir Room. 
New members will be warmly

welcomed.  The fellowship
is excellent and you have
guaranteed seating for all

worship services!

* * * * *

The 2016 FLOWER
CALENDAR is located on
the closet door in the
Narthex.  Please take a
moment to sign up to
provide flowers for our Sanctuary on
some special Sunday in this new year. 

* * * * *

To my First Presbyterian
Church Family 

Many thanks for all the
blessings you shared when I received my
new Christmas knee!  Thank you for
prayers, visits, food and good wishes!

Blessings,
Judy

Thanks to your generosity,
the Presbyterian Women’s
C o m m u n i t y  S e r v i c e
Committee was able to

distribute 3 Thanksgiving Baskets and 9
Christmas Baskets which were well
received.  

* * * * *

Beginning in January, 2016
we are changing to a once-
monthly newsletter.  First
Things First will be mailed on
the third Wednesday of each

month and will, of course, include the
calendar and birthday list for the next
month, along with all the notices,
information, joys, and concerns that you rely
on.  If you have an item for the newsletter,
please submit it to the office by the 2nd

Thursday of the month.

Also, requests have
been made for us to
send the newsletter
out electronically. 
Therefore, please
c o n t a c t  t h e  c h u r c h  o f f i c e 
(fpckingsville@sbcglobal.net  or 361-592-
2114) to let us know what your preference is
- email or paper copy.  If you prefer email,
please give us your correct email address!
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In our last issue, Sonja
offered an “Ask the Pastor”
column, answering some of
the questions she’s
received since coming to
us.  She would like this to

be a regular feature of our newsletter. 
Please feel free to submit any questions
you may have - theological, personal,
questions about our pastoral search
process - to her.  You can email her
(sonja.dalglish@gmail.com), call her 
(church office 592-2114), or ask  in person
and she will do her best to answer you. 

* * * * *

We have enjoyed our
Baby Grand Piano for
many years but it suffers
from South Texas heat,
humidity, and from poor
f e l t i n g ,  w h i c h  i s
irreparable.  Nancy Munn works wonders
with it each Sunday, but it has become
quite difficult to play well.

One of the potential benefits of having a
new instrument (besides saving the lovely
fingers of our pianists) is that TAMU-K is
always looking for venues for student
recitals and programs.  Providing such a
quality location would promote our
church to the University and to the
community at large.

The estimated cost will be around 
$20,000.  We are hereby establishing a
Piano Fund and would welcome any
contributions you are moved to supply.

Volunteer
Opportunities:

1 - As Sonja mentioned in the previous
Newsletter, a Transition Team will be
formed which will be the leaders who help
us to see who this congregation is, what its
gifts for ministry are, what our area needs,
and what part of those
needs this congregation is
called to meet.  If you are
moved to offer to serve in
this manner, please
contact the church office
or speak with Sonja.

2 - We would greatly appreciate someone
who would be willing to take our recycled
paper to the Recycling Center once or twice
a month.  This would mean emptying the
recycle boxes in the office, choir room, and

Narthex, as well as
taking any empty boxes
that may be accumulated
in the church office. 
Contact the office if you
are willing to do this.
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JANU ARY AN NIV ERSARIES  :

3 Mar tin Alcala & Nohemi Castillo ( 2007)

9 Milton &  Susan Kimball (1954)

30  Mar io & Anja Mar tinez ( 2004)

If yo ur Jan uary birthday or anniversary is not  shown, 
please call the church of fice (592- 2114) so we can include you on our lis t a nd not
miss the big event  next ye ar.  We want to  celebrate with you whether you are an

“official” church member o r not!

I n January

Birthstone: Garnet

 1  Rachel Benavides

 4  Barbar a Schr eur
     Mir anda Conard Joiner

 5  Ceranda Michelle S ilva
     Linda B. Scott       

 7  Bobbi Kir kpatri ck

 8  Ostine E. Watts

10  Br ianna Mebane

13  “T” English

14  Cy Ramirez

15  Suzie H oward
     Dylan Hall

Flower :  Carnation

18  Helen Mebane
     Haley Mir anda Kress

20  Laura Pollar d

24  Margaret Bu tts
      Brandi Whi tley Ku til

25  Ja net Kelly
      Logan James Russell
      Braden Cole Preiss

27  Benjamin De La Paz

31  Jennif er  Kress
      Nancy Langschied
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